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Comments: Wolverines are listed under the endangered species act as threatened. The primary reason at

present for a threatened listing is climate change. Wolverines need deep snow to birth and rear their young.

Snow pack is decreasing overall and Lolo National Forest still contains this important winter snowpack. Even so,

their habitat is shrinking. The wolverines should be listed as a species of concern. There are now major concerns

about the Sawmill-petty logging project in Lolo National Forest as it affects wolverine habitat in the area. Logging

interferes with wolverines habitat connectivity. The Northwest corner of the Scapegoat Wilderness contains

Wolverines with more habitat connectivity available. Wolverine tracking studies done in Montana in 2016-2017

include population statistics in Lolo National Forest. Wolverine studies in 2013 showed prime Wolverine habitat in

Lolo National Forest (Inman et al. 2013, Wolverine tracking, Montana Fish, Wildlife and Parks, fwp.mt.gov).

Results of tracking studies and necessary forest characteristics related to food source, and breeding habitat type

show areas that will support their survival now. There sustainability in Lolo National Forest depends to a great

extent on human habitat intervention, global warming. 


